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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON  MONDAY 12th AUGUST 2013 AT 7PM IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL.  

Present: Cllrs A Parr (Chair), C Collier, B Collier, J Hay, C Pady, M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, H West, K Clifford, R Pocock, 13 members of the public, 1 member of the press, Dist Cllr H Parr, County Cllr S Randall Johnson (for part of the meeting), PC S Speariett (for part of the meeting), Jamie Buckley (for part of the meeting) & E Berry (Clerk).

13/08/74    Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence

13/08/75    Police Report

Colyton - 5 Crimes
This compares to 1 crimes last month and 2 crimes in July 2012 
 10th Jun – 2nd Jul : Theft – A number of items of jewellery were stolen from a room in a residential property. (KN/13/274) 

17th Jun – 8th Jul Burglary: A water tank was stolen from a property off the A3052 in Colyford. (KN/13/285) 

12th – 13th Theft: A set of windscreen wipers were stolen from a car parked in King Street. (KN/13/290) 

12th – 15th Jul Criminal Damage: A white panel van parked in Queen Street had the side panels scratched and a wing mirror broken. (KN/13/298) 

31st Offence under the communications Act: Following a civil dispute over the sale the aggrieved received a number of threatening phone calls. (KN/13/336)
 Compared to July last year, crime has increased from 8 in 2012 to 26 this year – an increase of 225%. 
This year monthly crime has increased from 9 in June to 26 in July 2013 year – an increase of 189%.
 Since 2004 the monthly average crimes for July has been 17 and this month’s total of 26 in the area represents the highest monthly total since at least 2004.
  PC Speariett said “It is very disappointing to see that July this year has seen the highest monthly crime total since I took over the role in 2004, the previous highest was 25 crimes in 2007. Beer also saw the highest July total, this followed on from a crime free June.
Many of the reported crimes were opportunistic, something we can all play a part in reducing:
Don’t leave any valuables on display. 

Record and report any suspicious people or vehicles. 

Mark or photograph valuable items. 

Be particularly vigilant at rural car parks, offenders will travel around looking for items to steal. If possible leave items at home or take them with you. 

I would ask the whole community to report any suspicious activity using 999 when appropriate.”  If you have any information on any of the crimes please get in touch with Seaton Police Station on 101, by e-mail at seaton@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk or you can call crimestoppers on 0800 555 111.

PC Speariett & his colleagues will be in attendance at the Colyton Carnival albeit in reduced numbers. He also made those present aware of the need to report any cold callers that may be suspicious as incidences of cold calling are rising.
13/08/76  Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes). Council agreed that the meeting would be suspended just before Planning was due to be discussed for Mr P Arnott to have his say on behalf of concerned residents re planning application 13/1430/MFUL.

13/08/77    The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th July 2013  were approved & signed as being a true record of that meeting.

13/08/78    There were no matters arising from the Minutes 
13/08/79    Report from County Councillor


      Sara Randall Johnson reported a quiet time in the County Council. The Comprehensive Spending review means the County has to find £35m of funding in the next financial year & £50m in two years time. This means that front line services will be hit. 

She apologised for not yet arranging the promised Traffic Group meeting but some key contributors had been on leave.

There had been a meeting on 10th July with the Fire Service and they had agreed a £5m savings. It will take another few months to implement the decisions made and there is still resistance from the unions to overcome. There will be slight changes to retained fire-fighters contracts & working practices but no compromise on the safety of the general public & service users, There followed some discussion on the practicalities of having two fire stations (Colyton & Seaton) in such close proximity to each other, less that 1.5 miles apart. Was a better idea to have one station, possibly at Colyford? She suggested the Parish Council gave this some thought over the next few weeks and reiterated that in no way is the end result going to be less secure but there was a need to provide a modern service that delivers.

13/08/80   Report from District Councillors


    Cllr H Parr reported that the Local Plan had gone to the Inspectorate for approval, it will then come back and a public inquiry be held after the preliminary report. Cllr Smith questioned Cllr H Parr as to why she had not commented on the recent planning application to change the use of the Abbots antique shop into a tea room & heritage centre, something the Parish Council fully supported, and had comment in favour of the Pear Tree Corner development which the Parish Council had not supported? Cllr H Parr stated that she was separately elected and had to make up her own mind on every application, noting the planning officers comments and having sound planning reasons for those comments. She had felt that some of the CPC comments were not based on those planning reasons. Cllr Smith asked if that was the case why hadn’t she advised the Council not to put in ‘wasteful’ comments?. Cllr H Parr said she very rarely commented on applications.

Cllr West asked for some advise over the green wedge situation and the recent appeal and new application. Were previous comments taken into account or would objectors have to resend them? Cllr H Parr stated that because the new application is slightly different to the old one objectors will need to show that they recognise those differences but that the original comments are still valid for the new application.

13/08/81   Highway Matters

a) Date for traffic group meeting – TBA

b) Lengthsman report – emailed to councillors. Hard copy requested & received.

c) 2 x Temporary Road Closure notices 

i)Colyton on 14th September from 1700 – 2200 – Carnival 

ii) Colyford Swan Hill on 28th September 1400 – 1445 – Goose Fayre.

d) Highways Matter Conference – 14th September in Tiverton from 10 – 1600. Let the Clerk know if you want to attend

e) Email Response from Mike Brown after a local resident reported the state of the road from Lilylake to three Sycamores to Cllr Moulding :

 Dear Councillor Moulding 

Thank you for reporting the concerns raised about the condition of the road between Lilylake and Three Sycamores.  I inspected this road yesterday 25th July and did indeed note at least 10 potholes along this length, which I have passed on to our reactive works team for repair (Ref.RMS13603165).  

 

We were aware some years ago that the road surface throughout this length, but particularly in the area of Yardbury, suffers from somewhat waterlogged conditions for much of the year leading to deterioration of the surface.  Unfortunately a scheme to deal with this on this road would not be a priority and is unlikely to be done in the foreseeable future.  However we will continue to repair highway safety defects should they develop, to safeguard the travelling public.

 Yours sincerely

 Mike Brown 
Neighbourhood Highways Officer

f) Temporary road closure notice – Queen St Colyton – Utility Works – September 10th – September 12th.
13/08/82    Report from Meetings Attended 

Licensing arbitration meeting – Tramstop Café – attended by Cllrs A Parr & R Turner.

Cllr Turner reported that this was a well-attended meeting. Local residents put forward a good case against the proposed application but did stress that they recognised the importance of the Tramway to Colyton. Several other agencies attended and the Environmental Health representative offered a lot of conditions to the Tramway to allay residents concerns, which the Tramway will take away & consider. The EA representative stated that she would not allow the application to go through unless these concerns were addressed.

DALC AGM – Cllr Smith reported that this was an interesting meeting with some good speakers. The Highway Agency had seen its budget slashed from £62m to £30m. Only A & B class roads , & safety issues will be tackled. People were encouraged to report bad workmanship as most work was now being done by subcontractors.

Many council had taken up the Lengthsman Scheme locally and money was being allocated in the precept for these schemes. There was a petition being made to Government for rural communities to get a fairer share of central Government monies.

Community Flood Forum – attended by Cllrs Hay & B Collier. An interesting meeting which was well attended with some good speakers. From April 2013 the County Council had taken over a lot of the responsibilities that had formerly been the Environment Agencies. There was more emphasis put on trying to place the responsibility to maintain watercourses back onto the riparian owners & landowners, which didn’t seem fair. Councillors came away from the meeting feeling that basically ‘you are on your own – you may get support but don’t count on it’. 

Repairs are ongoing along the River Coly but will be staged over at least two years.

Cllr Hay reiterated the situation at Ridgeway and is dismayed that everyone has washed their hands of it. He asked that it be given some priority at the Traffic Group Meeting.

He was also concerned about the potholes at the bottom of the Butts, reported months ago, nothing had been done just barriers placed around them.

13/08/83
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Freedom of Information request from Mr P Arnott – noted for the Clerk to respond.

c) E mail from Jamie Buckley re Working Together for the future of East Devon free event on 11th October 0930-1430  (subject Helping Families & Communities) – one representative requested – Cllr Smith expressed an interest in attending.

d) E mail from Pete Knight re Proposed Cycle Parking Installations – passed onto Axe Valley Peddlers.

e) Email from Julie Fergusson re the Launch of a £2000,000 Community Enterprise Fund for Post Offices in England.

f) Email from Community Council of Devon re the annual conference. Email them if interested in attending.

g) Email from Jamie Buckley re S106 Play money in Colyford .

Jamie explained the situation, there is about £19,000 to spend, some of which need to be committed soon as the deadline is approaching. Cllr West said that there had been negotiations with the landowner over the provision of land for a playground and although those negotiations were confidential they were progressing well. It was proposed by Cllr Mann & seconded by Cllr Smith that a working party,  with delegated powers, is set up to progress this. All agreed. The Working Party will be to Cllrs Smith, West, Gibbins, Pocock, Pady & Clifford. The Clerk will write a letter to Jamie confirming this.

h) Email re submission of the Local Plan (2006-2026) for examination.

i) Email – Devon & Somerset Fire Rescue Service open day – 17th August,

13/08/84
Finance

i) Minutes of the meeting held Monday 22nd July - Appendix H to be noted

ii) Accounts to be approved for payment


	Cheque  #
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	Total

	DD
	TALK TALK
	Broadband connection
	12.25
	3.06
	15.31

	#Sent to EDDC for payment

see #3320
	Northcotts Tool & Plant Hire
	PMPF Stages 1 & 2
	14360
	2872
	17232

	3316
	MNR MOWERS
	Rover rear wheel
	23.11
	4.62
	27.73

	3317
	Viking
	Toner cartridge
	31.49
	6.30
	37.79

	3318
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	50
	
	50

	3319
	Mount Hill Allotment Association
	Shared funding for composting toilet, final bill
	
	
	£76.94

	3320`
	Northcotts Tool & Plant Hire Ltd
	PMPF Stage 1 & 2
	14360
	2872
	17232

	3321
	Viridor
	Waste Management
	96.93
	19.37
	16.30

	3322
	Musbury Garage
	Fuel
	16.53
	3.31`
	19.84


a) #Invoice received from Northcotts Tool & Plant Hire for Stage 1 & 2 works at the PMPF as above £2000 to follow on completion – sent to EDDC along with a CPC invoice for S106 money. BACS notification received.

b) Quote from Northcotts Tool & Plant hire for water & electricity duct to tennis courts & tractor shed. It was agreed that the clerk would source other quotes.

c) John Rollings request the following leave:

Friday August 23rd     

Thursday 19th & Friday 20th September

Tuesday 8th & Wednesday 9th October
Total 5 days - approved

d) Overdue British Gas bill for £209.63 now paid by the Pavilion Committee.

13/08/85
Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 22nd July 2013 - Appendix I to be noted

Cllr Mann proposed that the meeting be suspended to allow Mr P Arnott to express the concerns of residents over 13/1430/MFUL, this was seconded by Cllr Smith & agreed by all.  

Meeting resumed.

a  Planning Applications

13/1430/MFUL - Land at Mount View Colyton - revised drawings showing roof ridge heights & replies to comments.
The council asked the clerk to arrange a site meeting with the architect on Wednesday 14th August at 7pm 

In the meantime, on the advice of Dist Cllr H Parr ‘holding’ comments would go to Planning. It was proposed by Cllr M Mann that the CPC states that whilst they appreciate the need for affordable housing there are still some concerns, not yet addressed, which they hope to do so at a site meeting. These include the hedge line & trees where ownership is disputed. The Council would like to see as much of the established boundary kept so as to help camouflage the new development and lessen the environmental impact.

The Roof heights are also a concern and there is a suggestion that these be hipped to mitigate some of their impact on existing properties.

This was seconded by Cllr Gibbins & agreed by all.

These comments are ‘holding comments’ as suggested by Cllr H Parr & no decision will be made by the CPC until after the site meeting

13/1091/MOUT (Adjoining Parish) – Land north of Rowan Drive, Seaton – Fosseway Development.

Erection of up to 48 dwellings with associated access & parking (outline application with all matters reserved) –Clerk requested paper plans for the 12th – request denied, told to look online, but sent as a ‘one-off’ after clerk pointed out that Seaton had details of 13/1430/MFUL (3 miles away)!

Cllr West declared an interest as he know the builder, he will abstain from voting.

Cllr A Parr proposed that this application is NOT SUPPORTED due to it being in the green wedge and there being enough developable sites within Seaton for their housing needs without this one. This was seconded by Cllr Real & agreed by the rest of the council.

13/1684/OUT – 3 South Street (land rear of) Colyton – Mr Rose & Ms Holder.

Construction of dwelling & parking area (outline application, appearance & landscaping reserved). 

Cllr Mann declared an interest.

Whist this application now fits onto the site the existing house will have no rear access & no parking associated with a 3-bedroom family home. Making what is there impracticable & unusable. The front door, the only access, opens onto a busy road without a path in front of a junction. This proposal takes away the amenities from the existing property, which is left with no parking & no rear access,

Cllr Mann proposed that this application is NOT SUPPORTED due to the loss of amenity & access to the existing property. This was seconded by Cllr West & agreed by all.

13/1478/FUL (Adjoining parish) – Axe Valley Wetlands centre – Provision of permanent toilet.

CPC had not received the paper plans for this development but were concerned on how the effluent was going to be discharged & managed and what its impact would be on the surrounding wetlands & environment.

13/1741/FUL – Long View, Orchard Close, Colyton – Mrs & Mrs Organ

Replacement dwelling. To be discussed at next weeks planning meeting.

13/1641/MOUT – Land East of Harepath Rd – Seaton Park (Devon) Ltd.
Outline planning application for a mixed use development providing for Class B1(a) Offices (up to 3100sqm GIA), Class B19c & B2 Industrial units (up to 3139sqm GIA), play space, open space, sports field including 2 football pitches, erection of up to 170 dwellings (34 affordable) and associated roads & infrastructure including a main spine rd. (all matters reserved) No plans yet received. 
b Planning Decisions

13/1189/FUL Every Hill, Shells lane, Colyford – Ms Chichester.

Retention of cob roundhouse for agricultural storage – REFUSED

13/1054/FUL – Pickerings, Lower Church St, Colyton – Mr & Mrs Doherty.

Erection of first floor extension & double gates to entrance – APPROVED

13/1139/FUL – Westleigh, Coly Rd – Ms Cotterill

Construction of two-storey rear extension – APPROVED with conditions. The windows at first floor level within the south west elevation shall be obscured glazing & maintained as such in perpetuity this is in the interest of the privacy & amenity of neighbouring occupiers.

13/1294/FUL – 23 Kingsholme, Colyford – Mr Mason

Erection of shed – APPROVED

13/1281/LBC

13/1279/COU – Abbots Law Chambers, Market Place, Colyton – Mrs J  McCullough

Change of use from shop & part dwelling to combined tea room, shop, tea garden & heritage centre. Internal & external alterations to enable above.

APPROVED

13/1078/LBC Bells Cottage, St Andrews Sq. Colyton – Mrs Vallance.

   Installation of secondary glazing to front & rear of building.  APPROVED

13/1403/FUL – Logshayne Farm, Colyton – Mr Broom.
Construction of agricultural feed supplement store – APPROVED

13/1594/FUL – Applecross, Gully Shoot – Mr Wainwright.

Erection of garden shed/wood store with roof mounted solar pv system - APPROVED
c   Planning Correspondence

a) Further copies of letters from 4 residents of Hillhead objecting to 13/1430/MFUL and a letter from a resident after a meeting with EDDC planning.

b) Copy of letter to licensing authority from a Station Rd resident objecting to application 034490 The Tramstop Café & notification of a mediation meeting on 8th August (Cllrs A Parr & R Turner to attend).

c) Reply from Mr Crocker to Mr Way re 13/F0432 and Mr Way’s subsequent reply to it. - noted

d) Copy of an email to a local resident of Knowles Drive re application 13/1401/MOUT & subsequent letter of objection written to EDDC plus a letter of objection from another resident in Colyvale

e) 13/1594/FUL Applecross, Gully Shoot.
Copy of letter giving further information to EDDC Planning 

f) Comment from TFQ architects in response to our email of 23rd July  re 13/1430/MFUL plus revised drawings showing roof ridge heights.

& a change in the wording of the  Design & Access statement. Cllr Mann proposed we accept the change in wording, seconded by Cllr Turner & agreed by all. 

g) Notice of appeal 12/1185/MOUT – Seaton Parks Devon (Ltd)  – Land East of Harepath Rd, Seaton. If unable to attend, the dates for comment is 11th September. Meeting arranged in Colyford Memorial Hall Wednesday 28th August.

h) Letter from concerned Colyford residents re 13/1641/MOUNT (Land east of Harepath Hill) application.

13/08/86
Amenities
a) Unworked allotment – letters sent out – two allotment holders have forfeited their plots and they have been reallocated. 

Two plot holders have taken note of our comments and are working on their plots, two others have NOT responded.

We have 4 people waiting for plots and one plot holder wishing to expand!

It was agreed that clerk would send out follow up letters giving them 14 days to respond or the allotments will be reallocated.

b) Additional Inscription to 

Blackmore headstone Crem 13 – Dorothy Emma   ‘Dolly’

*Mortimer Headstone – D 1251 x 2

David Lawrence Fortescue Mortimer 1922 – 2013

Peter L F Mortimer 1916-1973

All APPROVED.

c) S106 Play money in Colyford - suggestion from Jamie Buckley that a working party is set up with delegated powers to make decisions – see 13/08/83g

d) Ham Lane – report from Cllr Parr. He is still trying to contact Stan Sutcliffe. There was some discussion over the scope of the work

needed. Cllr Parr will report back asap.

e)
Susan Fouracre had approached the Chairman asking that when the dead tree in Umborne Bridge gardens is removed could she replace it with a tree in memory of Michael Bond? All agreed this and Cllr Pady will liase with her.

13/08/87    Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a)  Nominees for Liaison Committee from the Reece Strawbridge Centre 
- Mr Mark Mann & Mr Paul Arnott.

b) Invoice to account for the rest of the grant (£222.52) from the  Locality Budget for the Reece Strawbridge Centre has not been received. (Min ref F13/04/06) Cllr Mann promised that an  invoice covering this will be received by the end of the week – this did not happen.
c) Cllr Pady reported that the works at the Playing field had been finished but they had run out of topsoil. There was some discussion over this with various suggestions being proposed. Cllr Gibbins was prepared to dig some soil out that could be used if someone helps to haul it.

The area will need to be reseeded & rolled before the winter.

d) Martin Woods from Lars Laj had submitted a proposal for the MUGA at £29000. This is well outside the councils budget and it was agreed that further investigations as to what could be reasonably provided within budget was needed even if it was just an activity wall. 

The Clerk will chase quote for replacing the swing seats in the playground.

13/08/88    Registration of Parish Properties – slow progress.

13/08/89    Social Club.

Email from Ian Davison with a letter he had received from Mr Clough of Charmouth who is under instruction from the Social Club re the Ownership.

He replied that the deeds & copies are with Land Registry and he will let him have copies once they are returned.

Cllr Mann & Cllr Parr had attended a meeting of the Social Club and reported that the Club was still making money & managing its debts. They are taking advice on whether they have a claim to register the building. The Chairman is still aggrieved at the CPC involvement and requested an apology from the Council re the newspaper report on the size of their debts some months ago. This was dismissed by all present.

13/08/90  Matters for further discussion at the discretion of the Chair - none

13/08/91      Matters to be taken into Committee – none 

      Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Committees Monday 19th August

Full Council Meeting Monday  September TBC

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2110.
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